BLACKBURN COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES OF THE MEETING 18 NOVEMBER 1993

Directors Present: S.Palmer, J. Canning, R.Boudreau, I. Curtis, N.Papineau, M.Martin, N.Morris, M. Therien, G. Tanquay-Foisy, M. Milloy (City of Gloucester)

* These minutes were prepared in the language spoken at the meeting.

Minutes

Steve reviewed the agenda for the evening

Directors reports

Renata advised that she had completed the interest calculations on the tennis club loan. These are to be confirmed and the agreement extended with the City and tennis club. She asked that all groups making deposits to the BCA bank account please advise her of the amount.

Geraldine discussed the BANAR and a potential fund raising by selling a discount book. The directors agreed to try this on a small scale to see if it would be a good fund raiser for the BCA. She also recommended the BCA look at recovering the GST they have paid in the past year. Renata and Neil Morris will look into this. The BANAR front page will also show that it is published by the BCA.

Neil Papineau confirmed that the membership drive was going well.

Michael Martin discussed some of his activities with the Community Policing Advisory Committee. As this activity progresses he will be writing about it in the BANAR.

Jim Canning gave a brief update on the status of the new Gloucester Community Recreation Associations.

These will come into effect in the new year.

The Directors welcomed the new Fun Fair Director, Lance Curtis.

Steve reported that Scouts had asked for our support of Nevada card sales. After discussion the directors decided to ask for more information.

IF YOUR ORGANIZATION IS PLANNING TO FUND RAISE IN BLACKBURN HAMLET? . . .

The Blackburn Community Association is offering free space in the BANAR to advertise planned fund raising activities in the community. Your fundraising events will be profiled in a new feature in the BANAR titled <u>UPCOMING FUNDRAISING EVENTS</u>. By active promotion in the BANAR, your organization's fundraisers can be given additional profile in the community. At the same time, residents will be informed of what to expect in the way of canvassing and other fund raising activities.

To advertise your upcoming fundraisers, or for more information, call Michael Martin, 830-5530.